Pinckney Neighborhood Association Meeting Outcomes
Nov. 21, 2015  

LMH Meeting Room D South 

Meeting called to Order at 10:06 a.m.
Meeting Participants

Steve Braswell, Kim Heck, Paul Liechti, Pat Miller, Barbara Sufian, Lance Fahy
Approval of Consent Agenda (Meeting Agenda and October Meeting Outcomes)
Accepted as presented.
Treasurer’s Report

PNA received its CDBG grant in the amount of $5476.50; we have drawn $1,328.14 on it for the October newsletter, annual webhosting, and our coordinator will have a $300 draw on it soon. PNA’s bank balance is $2,461.76. We may need to raise some additional funds for our future newsletters. PNA still needs a Treasurer.
Coordinator Introduced
PNA is very pleased to introduce our new coordinator, Lance Fahy. Welcome and we’re glad you are here!
LAN Update

S. Braswell attended the LAN meeting.  There were no significant issues discussed. Of note:
· A tofu production plant is interested in the former Sunrise Nursery location, 15th & Learnard Ave.; zoning may need to be addressed, and LAN will watch this issue.
· There may be a stronger effort to enforce Lawrence’s fireworks ban.

Business Items

· Pinckney Site Council: P. Miller and the President of OWL are invited to sit on the Pinckney Site Council.
· Pinckney School Renovation: The tunnel is proposed to be completely closed for the duration of construction. P. Miller on behalf of PNA has requested it stay open as much as possible due to the safety of neighborhood residents crossing 6th St. PNA may be required to clean the tunnel. A traffic plan is in the works. There is a meeting Dec. 1 at the school at 2 p.m. P. Miller will attend. PNA residents are invited.
· Downtown Grocery Store Update: A survey is being conducted about the “type” of store desired. Pinckney residents will be given the opportunity to participate. A link will be sent out; paper copies are also available. 
· Communications: PNA uses Mail Chimp for its e-news. What is the desired frequency for this electronic communication? (PNA also has a printed newsletter three times per year, postcard mailings four times per year; a website and a Facebook page). There was consensus that 2x/mo. is appropriate for the e-news. PNA is encouraged to work with other neighborhoods on economies of scale for newsletter printing and other common activities. Getting more people in the neighborhood aware of and engaged with Pinckney events is a top priority. All 2014 and 2015 minutes have been posted to our website!
· CDBG Grant: The grant is due Dec. 1. It was routed and consensus that it is ready to go including the expansion of the requested amount: $7,000
· Elections: February elections are approaching. Spread the word that we need candidates for the Vice President and Secretary. The Treasurer’s office is vacant and has one year remaining in the term. 
Future Meeting Dates
· Jan. 16 - Meeting; Feb. 20 - Annual Meeting & Elections; March 19; April 16
Guest Speaker Charlie Bryan, Lawrence Douglas County Health Department
Charlie answered questions and gave insight into important aspects of developing a neighborhood plan. He advised that it is a long process, encouraged PNA to be open minded, get neighbors involved, conduct surveys and include data, find out what LMH, the Health Dept. and other businesses in our neighborhood are doing (city planners should have that information), consider the trail system in the neighborhood and its potential expansion beyond Pinckney.
The meeting adjourned at 11:55 p.m.

